





July 23, 2004

Honorable President and Members

Allegheny County Council

119 Courthouse

436 Grant Street

Pittsburgh, PA     15219

President and Members of Council:

I hereby return, with my veto, Council Bill 1649-04 that you forwarded to my office for consideration on July 16, 2004.  I have vetoed this Bill, along with Council Bills 1598-04 and 1600-04, because they illegally infringe upon the powers of the Chief Executive as granted by the Allegheny County Home Rule Charter.  Under the Charter, the power to negotiate, award and execute contracts is vested with the office of Chief Executive.  

Bill 1649-04 would require that the Chief Executive seek County Council’s approval of any intergovernmental cooperation agreement that the Chief Executive may negotiate, award and execute.  This Bill would inject County Council into the process of negotiating, awarding and executing contracts that, under the Home Rule Charter, is vested within the Executive Branch.  The State Legislature, in passing the Intergovernmental Cooperation Act, 53 Pa.Con.Stat. § 2301, et. seq., has provided County Council with a clearly defined role in the area of cooperation with other political subdivisions.  This Bill exceeds the clear authority that the Legislature has granted County Council in this regard.
Under the controlling statutory authority, County Council’s role is to provide the Executive Branch with the initial authority to commence the process of intergovernmental cooperation.  Once County Council grants that authority, the Home Rule Charter would control the progress of any such cooperation.  Because Bill 1649-04 purports to grant County Council significantly more authority than that which the Home Rule Charter vests, I cannot allow Bill 1649-04 to become law.

Sincerely,

Dan Onorato

Chief Executive

cc:
James M. Flynn, Jr.

Michael H. Wojcik, Esquire

